
FOPBSS Board Meeting Minutes

PBMS Library

8/29/2012

Present - Kim Schoettle, Pat Hom, Andee Hales, Yolanda Kamphaus, Elkie Wills, Pam Deitz, Dennis Kane, Jorge Palacios, Doug McIntosh, Candy Walters, Holly Foster, Betsy Knight, Kelly Lowry, Downie Beckett, Don Wood, Ernest Remillard, Sandy Watts, Gloria Reyna, Darla Schell, Susie Horton, Jennifer Phelps, Melisa Grigolite, Kathy Miller Gray, Carolyn Willis-Snead, Marilyn Zanchetta

Call to Order/Welcome - 6:00 pm

· Kim Schoettle welcomed everyone to a new school year and thanked everyone for their dedication to our schools.
5/29/2012 Minutes Presented - Minutes accepted as presented.

Treasurer Report - Pat Hom 

· Pat reviewed the 2011 - 2012 budget. See report.
· Pat discussed the new proposed 2012 - 2013 budget. See report. She explained that $10K is held back for MBHS Press Box (to be used for improvement when new field is completed). Also $5K is saved for each school for next year’s carryover. MBHS has asked FOPBSS to fund an athletic trainer for $10K this year. This was budgeted for by the Budget Committee at the Aug. 22 budget meeting to support safe sporting events and improved sports training.
New Grant Requests - Pat Hom

Pat Hom asked that the 2012/2013 budget be approved by the voting FOPBSS board members.  M/S/A   New grant requests approved at this meeting will be funded from 2012 - 2013 budget.  

1. Request from Bob Swigart, 7th/8th Humanities/Art PBMS, for $250 to purchase art supplies for 250 7th graders and 250 8th graders.  M/S/A

2. Request from Lynn Novak, 7th English PBMS, for $230 to purchase a class set of a novel for IB perspective for 80 students. M/S/A

PBMS Principal Report - Ernie Remillard

· Reported that there was good exposure for our school on 8/28 with a press conference about healthy food in the schools with Superintendent Bill Kowba, U.S. Congresswoman Susan Davis, and others in attendance. PBMS was chosen because of its garden which is spearheaded by librarian Sally Kaufman. 
· Teachers returned to campus on 8/29; everyone is back except two teachers. Initial test scores look good, especially 8th grade science; recognition to teachers and kids for their hard work.
MBHS Principal Report - Jorge Palacios for Fred Hilgers

· Incoming 9th graders had orientation on Saturday, 9 - 11 am, with lunch and music; 150 freshmen plus parents attended. 
· We have a new athletic director, Jorge Palacios.  
· MBHS graduation rate is 95%, dropout rate 4%, with 96.6% attendance; all very good. New banners, new scoreboards, and new chairs have improved the gym.
· Doug McIntosh is the new IB coordinator; he reported that last year’s scores are wrapped up and this year we’re rolling in IB for 9th and 10th graders.
PBMS Upcoming Events - Elkie Wills

· Volunteers are needed for several upcoming events including the welcome back teachers luncheon (food from Jersey Mike’s), text book distribution (9/10), photo day ((9/18), Back to School Night (9/25), and the Scholastic Book Fair (9/24 - 28).

MBHS Upcoming Events - Yolanda Kamphaus

· The back to school breakfast was fabulous, and volunteers will be needed for textbook distribution during the first two weeks of school.  Open House will be 9/19. Homecoming will be 10/19 with an alumni golf tournament at 7:30 am on 10/20.  
· Volunteers are still needed to serve as: the email contact person; and someone to organize teacher appreciation events.
Ways & Means - Betsy Knight

· We are waiting to hear about a grant for classroom furniture from the Jimmie Johnson Foundation and for the weight room equipment for MBHS from the NFL/Chargers Foundation. This year we are looking for garden grants for PBMS, and any type of grant for MBHS. 
· A grant to Las Patronas to update equipment in the PBMS Charger Room and for virtual technology was recently submitted.
Public Relations - Kathy Miller Gray

· School news, events, and photos will be gathered to submit to the Beach & Bay Press every two weeks, including upcoming events.  Please submit to kathymillergray@gmail.com.
Cluster Report - Jennifer Tandy

· The Mission Bay Cluster consists of all the schools in Pacific Beach: Mission Bay High School, Pacific Beach Middle School; and the four elementary schools: Bay View Terrace, Crown Point Junior Music Academy, Kate Sessions, and Pacific Beach. Cluster meetings are held once a month on the first Thursday of each month and the group serves as an advocate for our community schools. Much was accomplished during the recent school year. There are several task force committees to become involved with including those concerned with the YMCA project, the IB Sustainability Fundraising effort, and MB Cluster Marketing.  An informational flyer was distributed.
Roundtable

· Kim Schoettle offered FOPBSS t-shirts for $10 and sweatshirts for $20. Laura Daly discussed Beachfest (10/8): FOPBSS will host the 3rd Annual Duck Race; volunteers are needed to work the booth. Sports banners are available for $300 for businesses to advertise. Downie Beckett reminded the group about the fundraiser for the class of 2013 to be held at the Victor’s home (9/2). Kathy Miller Gray brought up the FOPBSS website.  Doug McIntosh mentioned that the website at MBHS needs photos. Pat Hom mentioned a PB Town Council fundraising event and distributed a flyer (9/9).
Adjourned - 7:15 pm

